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Well, it’s been another couple of busy weeks with our bush school 

excursion to Sugarloaf Reservoir and our inquiry excursion to Eden-

dale Farm! There is no doubt that our students get to have some 

wonderful learning experiences that we build on once back at school 

in the classroom. It is always a joy to see the children engaged in 

their learning and asking questions about real-life issues and con-

cerns. We were lucky on both occasions to have the sun shining mak-

ing it perfect for exploring and investigating! 

SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING 

Our School Council meeting is on Monday 3rd June at 4.00pm. Just a 

reminder that all parents are more than welcome to attend meetings 

should they like to hear more about what is happening at the school. 

If you would like to take part but are unable to attend in person, 

please let me know and I can send you a Webex link via email so that 

you can attend the meeting. After this week’s meeting we will be 

having our committee meeting for the 150-year anniversary of the 

school. This will commence at 5.00pm. 

CHPS 150th ANNIVERSARY – Saturday 26th October (Term 4 – 

Week 3) 

Our next 150th Anniversary Committee meeting is scheduled for 

Monday 3rd June and will run straight after our School Council meet-

ing. We will be inviting local community members to attend and will 

post this event on community Facebook pages. All parents are invit-

ed to come along and be part of the planning process. Our meeting 

will commence at 5.00pm. 

Term Dates 

Term 2 -  15th April - 28th June 

Term 3 - 15th July - 20th September 

Term 4 - October 7th - 20th Decem-
ber 

Important Dates for    

Term 2 

4th June - Gymnastics excur-

sion  

10th June - Kings Birthday 

public holiday 

11th June - Gymnastics Incur-

sion 

18th June - Tiger Paw Incur-

sion 

25th June - Gymnastics Incur-

sion 

28th June - Last day of Term 2 

- 2:00pm finish 



CHPS PLAYGROUP 

Each Wednesday we will be running our playgroup from 9.30-11.00am here at CHPS. This will take place in 

Quip Quip and we are looking forward to welcoming new families to our school. Please get the word out to 

friends and relatives to come along with their little ones and take part in some “messy” play whilst parents/

carers enjoy a cuppa and a chat! This week we had four new families attend with their little ones. Also, I 

would like to thank Megan who has been organising the playgroup and promoting it on social media. 

 

AUTHOR VISIT 

Last week we were fortunate to have a visiting author, Vicki Young, attend our school with her son Jack who 

is also an author. Vicki and Jack have been working on a number of children’s books which they have written 

and were keen to share them with our students and seek some feedback before publication. They both 

shared the writing process with the students and how they came up with their ideas for their stories. The 

children were enthralled throughout the discussions and some valuable learning took place. It was great for 

our own budding authors to hear about the creative process involved!! 

 

ADVERTISING/MARKETING OF CHPS 

Last Wednesday we had a company come to create a virtual tour video of the school including some aerial 

360-degree images of the campus. This video will be used to market our school and hopefully assist us with 

getting some more enrolments. As you know, our school is not very visible from the road, and we are hoping 

by creating this video we can really sell our beautiful grounds and location to those families looking for a 

school with a difference that provides a range of learning experiences that are quite unique. We should have 

the finished video next week so stay tuned as we will be sharing it on our website as well as a range of com-

munity pages. The children were very excited when the drone took off to capture the aerial images too and 

we were so lucky to have the most beautiful sunny day! We are all very excited to see the outcome of it all! 

 

CFA – COMMUNITY EVENT SUNDAY 2 JUNE 

This Sunday, the Christmas Hills Fire Brigade will be launching their new ULT vehicle at the Christmas Hills 

Fire Brigade NORTH Station corner of Ridge and Muir Roads, Christmas Hills. They are inviting community 

members to attend and this will run form 12.00-2.00pm. 



GLITZ GYMNASTICS 

We will be heading off for our first gymnastics session next Tuesday 4th June. We will be departing school at 

approximately 11.30am. The sessions will be running from 12.30-1.30pm and will be held at Healesville Sec-

ondary College. We will be returning afterwards and should be back at school by 2.30pm. 

KING’S BIRTHDAY HOLIDAY 

Just a friendly reminder that the King’s Birthday public holiday is Monday 10th June. There will be NO school 

on this day. 

 

Maria Parks 

Principal 



 



 
















